Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.55 am on 6th November 2015

Present

Role



John Adams                       JA

MT & Technical Resource

Brian Chenoweth              BC

Assessor – St Just


Ralph German                   RG

Assessor – Gerrans

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor - Veryan

Wendy Hopper                 WH

Assessor – Veryan

Geoff Pring                        GP

Assessor & Technical Resource

Jon Smith


JS
   
MT

David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff


SW

MT

1. Apologies received from Julian German, Helen Hastings, David Hubbard and Brian Willis

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 23rd October 2015: Approval was proposed by RG and seconded by DS before signature by JS
5. Matters arising: 
JS went through his action points from the last meeting:

1. He is awaiting a call back from James Evans to discuss sustainable development and the AONB. GP added that he was aware that the AONB were struggling to resolve this issue with Cornwall Council and all agreed it needed to be resolved.
2. As Jacquie Byatt is off sick he spoke with Martin Woodley regarding non-material amendments and is awaiting a call back

3. He confirmed having spoken to Rob Lacey who agreed there was an error in the officer’s report so Rob spoke to the planning officer and her line manager, corrections were made but this did not affect the decision. JA commented that this showed the planning department that the PAG are reviewing all documents and raising queries where necessary

4. He has not been able to speak to Julian German yet
JA confirmed that with SW the CDG policy relevant to glazing had been found and had been quoted in letters sent last week.
SW confirmed that the Roseland Development Checklist would be reviewed at the next meeting where there was time. 

AG asked for an update on progress with her papers on Permitted Development Rights – JS responded that Rob Lacey was circulating round relevant departments within Cornwall Council before responding. JA explained to BC that it was intended to include AG’s abridged version in the Roseland Development Checklist to assist applicants.

DS enquired whether the numerous PAG queries addressed to the planning department were causing a problem but all felt that they appreciate we are just seeking clarification.

BC reported that at a recent training session run by Cornwall Council he was pleased to learn that the planning department are encouraging applicants to talk to their local parish council prior to submitting a pre- or full application, and also that they attach much weight to RNDP policies.

SW then gave updates on previously assessed applications:

Riviera Gardens, St Mawes – although the PAG stated ‘not in conformity’ and both the parish council and JG objected it had been approved with a condition for a Construction Method Statement to be agreed prior to starting work.
Windy Ridge, Calendra – this was the case that had triggered the query regarding non-material amendments, however this had been approved.

Primrose Hill, St Mawes – in conformity and now approved

Penolva, St Mawes – the PAG said in conformity and both the parish council and JG supported but all 3 wanted it to remain as an annexe – approved with condition could only be used by family and non-paying guests and could not be sold/let as a separate unit

Pendennis, Portscatho – the PAG stated in conformity but both the parish council and JG objected to the orangery obscuring architectural features in the conservation area – approved. JS added that he had spoken to Jim Hetherington who is on the planning committee of Gerrans parish council and they agreed that until the CAMP for Gerrans is in place it is difficult to use this argument.  

Deep Dene, St Mawes – PAG stated in conformity but with parish council and JG queried amount of glazing. The planning officer has responded to all and SW read the email response

Cherry Tree Cottage, Veryan – the decision date has passed and there has been correspondence from the applicant and architect with the planning officer and parish council. However the date is to be moved to 13/11/15 to allow the planning officer to ‘continue collaborative working’

6. Assessment of applications: 
Prior to the assessments AG suggested the group should consider which policies are relevant to balconies in general to assist in consistency. JA responded, and subsequently all agreed, that although the same policies may be applicable, each case needs individual consideration because location is relevant. It was agreed that SW would check for reference to balconies in the CDG. 
PA15/10003 - 3 Waterloo Close, St Mawes TR2 5BD - first floor extension and other alterations – JA led the group through the assessment form and all agreed the proposal was in conformity with the Plan but this was subject to no loss of amenity for local neighbours (CV1 (ii) and HO9 (i))
PA15/09847 - Sunnybanks, Trelawney Road, St Mawes TR2 5BH - first floor extension and balcony – JA led the assessment and all agreed the proposal in conformity with the Plan but with comments to be made – 1. HO9 (i) check no loss of amenity for neighbours from additional balcony, and 2. Refer to CDG 3.4.2 Facades and elevations checklist regarding lack of windows on gable end.
PA15/09625 - Cove Cottage, The Square, St Mawes TR2 5DJ - enlargement of balcony and doors – JS led the group through the assessment and all agreed not in conformity with policies GP1, GP2, CV1, CV3 because of the design + specifically query amount of glazing and possible loss of amenity for neighbours. Policies LA1 and LA2 were discussed as views were split as to whether it was intended to apply them within settlements, also HO9 was queried and after much discussion it was agreed that the balcony represented an extension to the building. However concerns under these 3 policies were already picked up under the 4 policies previously considered.
7. AOB – Some members of the group enquired whether there is a spreadsheet showing how decisions vary on applications. After some discussion it was agreed that JA would bring a draft spreadsheet to a PAG meeting for review of the headings but that he had thought the first review would be in January 2016.
There was a general discussion on the news that the inspector of the Local Plan was insisting on an increase in the number of houses to be built in Cornwall because of the large number of second homes and the implications.
Meeting closed at 11.10 am



S Wagstaff
Action points –
JA –
1. Prepare/review spreadsheet for recording planning decisions
SW –
1. Check CDG for anything relevant to balconies
